
Dustin Albers 
Dustinalbers12@gmail.com  
Bend, OR  
 
I am a current member of Oxford House Onyx Street II in Bend. 
I am opposed to to HB 2239 
Oxford House Incorporated certification process and standards should be equal to the 
NARR certification.  
I strongly believe that without Oxford House, and the democratic self supporting model. 
I would never have gotten into recovery and stayed. Oxford House and the support of 
other members in my house and other houses has changed my life and helped me to 
learn to live a new way of life and the lives of so many others across the state of 
Oregon.  
Thank you for your time 
Dustin Albers  
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